BOARD MEETING – KENT STATE SPRING SEMINAR-EMBASSY SUITES, BEACHWOOD, OH, APRIL 24, 2012
President Angie Zeleznik welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 6:38 p.m. 
ATTENDEES:
Angie Zeleznik, President, Independence
Cathy Hilbert, Vice President, Dublin
Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside

Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin

Molly Schwartz, CE rep, Pickerington
June Allison, SW rep, Yellow Springs


Mary Ellen Foster, NE rep, Macedonia
Kathy Kaluger, SE rep, St. Clairsville

Clyde Bellinger, Past-President, Coldwater
Joyce Remec, Educ. Committee Chair, Richfield
OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the board meeting minutes from the fall conference dated September 21, 2011.  There were no additions or corrections.  June Allison motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Marcia Soos.  The minutes were approved. 
Janice also distributed the new 2012-2013 AMCCO membership directories.  A copy will be included in each conference packet.
Marcia Soos asked for a copy of the sign in sheets as she wants to review who attended compared to the information provided by Kent State.
 Angie discussed the expenses with Kent State and how the education committee is holding them more accountable.  
June Allison said in addition to the $100.00 that the association paid towards each person’s registration, the southwest area contributed an additional $50.00 towards their members’ registration. 
 The education committee is going to examine the possibility of another college/university sponsoring our certification.
Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report with an ending balance of $26,663.22 dated April 2012.  There are 167 members.
 Joyce mentioned that the association sent flowers to Penny Winters and Marcia Soos, which led to a discussion about who gets flowers and the process.  It was decided that the area representatives will notify Secretary Janice Speicher about seriously ill or deceased members, then Janice will notify the board, and then the board will decide about flowers.
Molly Schwartz motioned to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Cathy Hilbert.  The report was approved.

 Joyce Remec gave the education committee report.  She explained the process for the breakout session.  The attendees will be divided into five groups (based on the color of their conference binder) and stay in their seats.  The speakers will move from area to area, allowing about thirty minutes for each rotation.  One of the education committee members will accompany the speaker to help with handouts, sign-up sheets, etc. 
Cathy Hilbert discussed the conference gifts, which are a lanyard and a padfolio embossed with a special association logo depicting the 20th anniversary.  She also had ribbons to attach to the name tags to differentiate the new members, the board, the area representatives, etc.  Since the gifts will be given with the conference packets, Angie will announce at the business meeting that no gifts will be given at the banquet.  However, pins and rockers will still be given at the banquet.
Angie will also make a brief announcement at the business meeting asking clerks not sign in for a speaker if they cannot stay for the entire session.  Cathy also asked Angie to mention to attendees to take only their share of snacks at the breaks so everyone will get a chance to have a snack.
The indemnification clause was passed at the fall conference and now appears in the bylaws.

Clyde Bellinger will be operating the past president’s raffle at the conference.  Tickets are $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00.  The money collected will go into the education committee fund.

The board discussed the salary survey and decided to leave it up to the individual regions to conduct a survey.  
NEW BUSINESS:

Angie received an opinion from the State Treasurer regarding IDAT (Indigent Drivers Alcohol Treatment) funds and the information will be included in the conference packets.
Linda Lutts will give the legislative update at the business meeting.
The 2012 fall conference is Thursday, September 13, 2012 and Friday September 14, 2012 at the Embassy Suites, 5100 Upper Metro Place North, Dublin, OH 43017.

The location and dates for the spring 2013 conference was discussed and details will be announced later.

The Ohio Municipal League has released the dates for the mayor’s training for 2012.  The dates are:
· June 26, 2012, Westlake, OH

· October 26, 2012, Columbus, OH

· November 2, 2012, Columbus, OH

· December 7, 2012 (magistrates only), Worthington, OH

More information can be found on the OML website: www.omlohio.org

Kathy Kaluger and Marcia Soos will help at the registration desk from 7:30 a.m. to 8:30 a.m.
Kathy Kaluger motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Molly Schwartz.  The meeting was adjourned and the board assembled the conference packets.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

